2 Gabriel Terrace
Albany, New York 12203
March 13, 1980

Mr. Carl Walters, Supervisor
Town of Guilderland
McCormack's Corners
Guilderland, New York 12084

Dear Mr. Walters:

I have been informed by Mr. Dennis Tyson, Superintendent,
Department of Water and Waste Water Management, that the
waters of the McKownville Reservoir have not been tested
nor has the watershed been inspected since 1973.

This appears to be in violation of the Rules and Regulations
governing this Class A water supply (NYCRR 100.17) and the
New York State Sanitary Code.

I am sure that the Town Board will act promptly to correct
this matter. We cannot afford to overlook protective
action that ensures protection of a valuable asset such

as a water supply.

Very truly yours,

Anne L. Gaffney
County Legislator




